Clerk for all that she and her office does for the County. Commissioner Jerry Stringer said he was very excited to be there and he thanked the Commissioner's Court for giving him the authority to spearhead this project. He said this new building will allow the County to grow in the future and should serve the County well for the next 20 to 25 years. Judge Jacobs only had one thing to say, "Hallelujah". Judge Jacobs acknowledged her staff and Constable White acknowledged his staff.

The Groundbreaking Ceremony concluded with pictures taken by members of the local newspapers.

There being no further business before the Court concerning this agenda, Commissioner's Court adjourned at 10:14 A.M.



Submitted by:

Becky Williams County Clerk

Approved by:

Roger Harmon County Judge